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TRAFFIC & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 
Thursday, January 10, 2013 @ 6:30 PM 

 

I) Oval Workshop:  

A) Fliers for the Wednesday January 23, 2013 "Community Workshop to Discuss Pedestrian Safety 

along Reservoir Oval - Williamsbridge Park" which will be held at Mosholu Montefiore 

Community Center, located at 3450 DeKalb Avenue at E. Gun Hill Rd. were hand out 

B) Chair will see that the fliers get handed out to the community 

 

II) Update on  Webster Ave Select Bus Service:  

A) Wilma Alonso, Executive Director for the Fordham Road BID, came to talk about changing the 

location of bus stops on Fordham Road and Webster Avenue. The Committee will need to hear 

from the landlord of the store where the BID would like the bus stop relocated to (Cookies at 

3543 Webster). Also, the DOT special project person will need to speak about the bus plans for 

the area 

 

III) Sanuy Mujalli, one of the owners of the Fine Fare grocery store located at on Webster Ave near 

194th Sreet, came to the committee to request that Muni-Meters be installed for the block in front 

of his store (194st to 195st.). He was advised to put the request in writing and send to the 

Community Board Office 

 

IV) Meeting adjourned 

 


